
UNIVERSITY OP TORONTO

November 9th. 1922.

Joseph Sirois, nsq.,

Rues Oouillard et Christie,

QUEBEC.

My dear Mr. Sirois:

I have to thank you for your letter with the 

enclosure from President MacKenzie of Halifax. If you definite­

ly ask me to call the other members of the Committee to meet in 

Montreal, 1 shall be glad to do so, but 1 am sorry that my en­

gagements are such that I cannot get away until .December at the 

earliest. Possibly the middle of December might suit the other 

members of the Committee as well as any date. V/hat would you 

think of Tuesday, December 19th? Would you undertake to find 

out from the other members whether that date would be convenient 

and if so, decide upon what place in Montreal we should not?

Probably Sir Arthur Currie would be willing to 

allow us to have our conference in McGill. In fact why should 

not Sir Arthur Currie summon the Conference if you so arrange 

with him, and have it meet in McGill? That would perhaps involve

less correspondence than in any other way. I will meantime hold 

Tuesday, December 19th, free. With kind regards, i am,

Yours sincerely,

(Signed) ROBERT FALCONER.

Président.

COPY


